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Winners of the 1991 Broomball Tournament.
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C/Supt. W.R. Spring (not shown), presented 
Armourers Certificates to (L-R): C/Ms J.B. 
Yung, R.E. Edwards, S/Sgt. R.A.O. Gomes 
(Senior Force Armourer), C/Ms J.K. Murray 
and A.J. Powaschuk.

ARMOURERS HONOURED In 1874, the 
Commissioner of the NWMP recommended the 
services of an Armourer be secured for the 
Force, and records indicate that in 1882, there 
was an Armourer Shop in the (then) new 
NWMP Headquarters at Regina.

On October 22, 1991, certificates were 
presented to members of the Training 
Academy Armourer Section for successful 
completion of a three-year understudy program 
which was set up to ensure that the Force will 
continue to receive high quality armourer 
services. The program involved extensive 
factory training in Germany, Switzerland, and 
the U.S.A.

BROOMBALL TOURNAMENT A total of 14 
teams participated in the first annual broomball 
tournament organized by the Driver Training 
Section, with Troop 8 (1991/92) taking top 
honours. Other events including a barbecue, 
raffles, air band contest and the famous cream 
pie throwing contest, helped raise more than 
$2600. A total of $5000 was turned over to the 
Saskatchewan Abilities Council.

On March 26, 1992, C/Supt. W.R. Spring (L), 
presented Mr. Jon E. King, Arson Coordinator 
with the Factory Mutual Insurance Company 
in Seattle (Washington), with a plaque in 
appreciation for supplying the Academy with 
800 French copies of the "Investigator's Guide 
to Arson." Mr. King made a similar contribu­
tion in 1991 of the English edition.
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